

**South Shore Soccer League
General Meeting
March 16, 2020**



Minutes

Minutes recorded by Amanda Grant Start time 7:31pm

A. Roll Call

- ABG, ACU, BRA, BRG, BRK, EBG, EAS, HAN, HOL/A, MMR, QNY, RAN, RAY, RCK, SHA, STO, WBG, WEY, WHT

B. Minutes of Previous Meeting- Approved

C. Treasurer's Report-Placed on file

D. Communications

- **Mass Youth & Leagues Committee**
 - MYS Annual General Meeting ("AGM") is postponed. No word yet on the rescheduled date or format- This may not be rescheduled
 - All your soccer activities are suspended at least until April 15th due to the Coronavirus- This includes practices, games, clinics and in person meetings
 - If you're not getting emails from MYS Office update your leadership report on the MYS website.
 - All other Coronavirus related info will be covered under "Special Reports"
- **Spring Season**
 - Delayed until at least April 15th- We may be able to play April 17th and 18th
 - All other Coronavirus related info will be covered under "Special Reports"
- **Registrar**
 - MYS sent information last month regarding how to print adult credentials.
 - Make sure the pictures are appropriately sized and the jersey numbers are correct.
 - Copies of your final rosters should now be with the Registrar (Amanda) and uploaded to SportPilot (or synced to SSSL if your town uses SP).
- **Referees**
 - Preseason Referee Meeting was held on 2/29-100 refs showed up
 - Referee on-field training schedule for 3/28 in Weymouth has been cancelled.
 - All recertification classes will be done online.
 - Less than 80 refs have signed in on arbiter
 - We gained 20 new refs

E. Reports of Committees

- Sportsmanship
- Scholarship
 - Deadline 4/15

- TOPS- Brockton will be running a program
- Rules
 - By Law changes attached
 - Rule change requests are attached
 - Rule change results-
 - First vote- 21 in favor 11 against and
 - Second vote- 29 in favor 1 against

F. Reports from the Delegates

G. Special Reports

- Coronavirus impact on our season
 - Information we share today may be out of date tomorrow. Please read emails sent by MYS or me on behalf of the SSSL Executive Board.
 - The Leagues Committee is now conducting weekly conference calls to coordinate actions should we be allowed to begin the season at some point this Spring.
 - Submitted question answered <https://forms.gle/vbXMqE8YUHTYzuy87>
 - DISCUSSION: We need to know your preferences
 - More regular season games, keep our playoffs, keep MTOC, some combination

H. Unfinished Business

I. New Business

J. For the Good of Soccer

K. Adjournment

These some of the questions that were asked

Q-Can MTOC be moved to a different date?

A- No it cannot be moved

Q-If schools are closed can we still use their fields?

A- Many schools do not allow this

Q-Is SSSL going to wave reschedule fees?

A- Yes we will waive them but there will be a cut off date

End time 9:05pm